

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc.

Monthly Meeting
March 10, 2020

Attendance:

- Brian Boehm, Steve Close, Jim Conti, Cecilia Lucas, Bill Means, Ken Normandy
- 8 regular members were in attendance

Opening – Brian

- Brian called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary's report – Cecilia Lucas:

- Cecilia read the February minutes (abbreviated) no corrections and they were approved as read.

Treasurer's report – Bill Means:

YTD Income is \$4,270 of which \$2,700 is from the rental property. Expenditures to date were for utilities.

Membership report – Steve Close:

- Last month 90 members – 81 Regular & 9 Senior. \$3,096 dues were collected, and 17 notices have been issued.
- Three new members first reading – Gary Olsen, Dave Holman & John Lathrop – Sponsor Dave Christenson
- Second Reading for Garret Carson - Sponsor Bill Means. Garret was voted in via voice vote.

Rifle Team – Dave Christenson:

- Open Sectional held 2/29 - 3/1 had 16 participants.
- South Western has 3 matches remaining/Midstate League has 6 matches remaining.
- State Indoor 3/28,3/29
- Women's Junior Match 4/6 – 4/11 Men's 4/13 – 4/18
- League fees collected total \$504 and \$657.50 from the Smallbore Rifle Sectional.

Pistol League – Bill Means:

- League is two-thirds through the season.

Maintenance – Jim Conte:

- There still is a need for 2 more individuals to fill the maintenance crew slots.
- Backstop repairs were completed.

Rental – Tony DelFrate:

- No Report.

Match Director – Dora Potekin:

- WI State Indoor final 4/17,18,19

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich:

- No Report

Communications – Deborah Spanic:

- No Report
- remember if anyone has any articles or noteworthy items please forward them to her @ **newsletter@southportmasters.org**. She is always appreciative to receive additional content for the newsletter.

Old Business:

- None.

New Business:

- Brian noted the draft Bylaws have been posted on the Club's website for over 30 days. He asked for any comments from the members present. Dave responded with a few notes he would like considered when the group meets again to work on the redraft. He also commented that not all members have access to the internet and suggested printed copies be sent to all members before the vote is scheduled. Brian advised another review with the committee will be held before any final version is available.

Announcements:

- The next maintenance party is scheduled for June 20th - all members are welcome to participate. Please sign up at eagle1@tds.net or jconti1140@yahoo.com.

For the Good of the Order:

- Members are encouraged to help out by removing garbage bags when full and installing new bags. Collected garbage can either be taken home or temporarily stored in the supply room.

Adjourn Meeting:

- Brian adjourned the meeting 8:10 PM

Respectfully submitted:

Cecilia Lucas